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Ms. Calliope Canellopoulou
Clare Hall

Cambridge CB3 9AL

ENGLAND

Dear Ms. Canellopoulou:

I am very pleased to inform you that you have been accepted
to the Yale Law School LL.M. degree program for the 1991-92
academic year. The Graduate Committee was extremely impressed
with your excellent academic record and commitment to scholarship

and teaching.

Yale Law School is an extraordinary community in which to
study law. Our unmatched faculty-student ratio allows a vast
array of courses in every area of law, an average class size
under twenty students, and infinite opportunities for independent
academic projects. Graduate students have a completely elective
program and are encouraged to conduct independent research and
writing under a faculty member’s supervision.

The 1991-92 academic year opens officially on Tuesday,
September 3, with school-wide orientation and registration.
Classes beqin on September 4. Course programs and information on
academic and living arrangements will be sent to you in the
spring if you decide to enter the program.

We estimate that your total expenses for the 1991-92
academic year will be approximately $26,715, including tuition
and fees, room and board, books, health coverage, and personal
expenses. I am pleased to 1nform you that you have been granted
a tuition fellowship in the amount of $13,358 and a Convertible
Loan* in the amount of $8,000. If addltlonal resources are
obtained from the fellowship or other support for which you
applied, some readjustment may be made in your award from Yale.
If you need additional funds, we can also assist you with direct
student or University loans (at the best available interest rate)
of up to $5,357.

I very much hope that you will accept our offer of
admission. I would appreciate your notifying me of your decision
by April 5. Please contact me if you need additional information
or time to make your decision.
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Congratulations on your acceptance. I look forward to your
reply and to having you join us here next fall.

Sincerely,

b G

" Convertible Loan: 1In keeping with the LL.M. program’s emphasis
on promoting law teaching, a new form of financial aid is
available to foreign graduate students. The loan money will be
credited to the student’s account and available for use during
the 1991-92 academic year. The loan will be converted to a
grant, and hence not repayable, upon the student’s return home
and completion of two years of law teaching.
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